
 

Monaghan Collegiate School 
Corlatt, Monaghan 

047 82060 
mcsprincipal@monaghancollegiateschool.ie  

 
Dear Parents/Guardians,  

Please find below some important information in relation to the arrangements for the Leaving 

Certificate Examinations 2021. I have attached a copy of the Leaving Certificate written examination 

timetable.  

 

1. The Candidate Self Service Portal  

 

a. Leaving Cert students are required to log onto the Candidate Self Service Portal (CSSP) 

and register their intentions regarding the Leaving Cert examinations. The details of 

this process are explained in section b and c. The decisions made are important and 

should be discussed between the student and their parents. Only the student 

(candidate) can log on and school management have no access to the portal. At the 

moment the school would encourage all students to opt for both the school-based 

grades and the examination, with the ability to withdraw from the examinations later 

if necessary. Students are welcome to use the school’s computers if necessary to 

access the portal.  

 

b. For 2021, the SEC has, as part of its digital strategy, introduced a facility to allow 

school-based Leaving Certificate candidates to confirm their subject and level entry 

details. The Candidate Self Service Portal (CSSP) will open for this purpose on 

Wednesday 10 March at 12 noon and will remain open until 6 pm on Tuesday 16 

March. Candidates will be able to add any subjects that they are studying outside of 

school or withdraw from subjects. Candidates will also be able to indicate whether 

they want to take the examinations, or to receive SEC Accredited Grades, or both.  

 

c. Candidates should select the level (higher/ordinary) at which they are currently 

studying each subject. Candidates will have a further opportunity at the end of 

April/early May to confirm their levels in each subject. At that time, candidates can 

also withdraw their intention to take the written examination but they will not be 

able to indicate their intention to sit examinations after the 16th March 2021. The 

level selected by candidates at the end of April/early May will be an absolutely final 

decision when it comes to the level – Higher, Ordinary or Foundation – in which they 

will receive their accredited grade in each subject. As teachers will then be in the 

estimation process, candidates (or schools) will not be permitted to change levels for 

the purpose of the accredited grades process after that time. Candidates opting to sit 

the examinations will be permitted to change their levels in respect of the written 

examinations on the day of the examination, as they are in a normal year. 
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2. Oral Examinations 

Oral Examinations in Gaeilge and the Modern Foreign Languages (French) will be arranged by schools’ 

subject to public health advice between Friday 26th March and Wednesday 31st March 2021. Students 

will be given further information from their teacher.  

3. Leaving Certificate Music Practical 

The Practical Performance Test in Music is planned to take place in the second week of the Easter 

holiday. The tests will be conducted by examiners appointed by the SEC. Running the tests outside of 

the school term means that there will be fewer personnel and students in the school and more space 

will be available for ensuring physical distancing between the candidate and the examiner. Further 

details on the arrangements for the tests will be provided as soon as details emerge from the 

Department of Education / State Examinations Commission.  

4. Candidates unable to take their written examinations in June 2021 

Some students may be at very high-risk from COVID-19; some students may be required to self-isolate 

and/or restrict their movements for all or part of the period of the written examinations; or they may 

have a bereavement or other medically certified illness which prevents them from sitting the 

examinations. Unlike in 2019, when there was an alternative sitting of the examinations for candidates 

who were bereaved, there will be one sitting of the 2021 Leaving Certificate. Any candidate unable to 

take their examinations as scheduled, for any of these reasons, will receive Accredited Grades 

(whether or not they have opted for Accredited Grades). 

I hope that this information is helpful in planning for the future. If anyone has any concerns 

regarding these plans please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Best wishes 

 

Johnston Reid 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


